
 
GREAT BASIN COLLEGE 
PRESIDENT’S COUNCIL 

November 8, 2016 
1:30 p.m. 

 
PRESENT: Mark Curtis, Lynn Mahlberg, Sonja Sibert, Tom Reagan, Bret Murphy, John 

Rice, Mary Doucette, Jonathan Foster, Angie DeBraga, Cathy Fulkerson, Mardell 
Wilkins, Greg Brorby, Michelle Phay, Heidi Johnston 

ABSENT: Amber Donnelli, Augastina Fernandez, Lisa Frazier 
 
 
1. Approval of Minutes – The minutes of the President’s Council meeting on October 11, 

2016, were approved. 
 
2. SGA Update – No report. 

 
3. Faculty Senate Update – John Rice reported that Faculty Senate has been very busy.  See 

attached reports from Curriculum and Articulation on new courses and Department Chairs 
on position prioritization.  President’s Council approved the new courses that the C&A 
recommended and approved the new CT Certificate in Graphics Communications and also 
approved the Department Chair’s recommendation to fill the computer technologies 
position (Cindy Hyslop’s position) contingent on funding.  The General Education 
Committee approved CIT 129 as a general education technology option and approved a 
course catalog change to the Certificate of Achievement requirements summary in relation 
to the computation component. 

 
4. Classified Council Update – No report. 

 
5. Institutional Research Update – Cathy Fulkerson reported on several projects.  She is 

meeting with the Deans & Directors this morning on workload and will report workload to 
NSHE on Monday.  The GBC ratios will be compared with all other full-time and part-time 
faculty at the other institutions.  We have been asked to do an audit of multiple awards per 
students. There were discrepancies found and a meeting will be held this afternoon to 
determine why.  Cathy has received approval to move forward on a climate survey on 
sexual assault issues.  We will partner with UNR to do the survey.  The Noel Levitz student 
satisfaction survey will be going out.  We have responded to the results of this survey in the 
past so we encourage students to take this survey.  John asked if the campus safety 
committee could look at the questions on the campus climate survey on sexual assault and   
Cathy will provide that to them. 
 

6. Vice President Reports 
�x Business Affairs – Sonja Sibert reported they are in the process of doing WorkDay 
testing.  She and Tami Potter will be gone all next week for training/testing.  The next two 



�x Student Services/Academic Affairs – Lynn Mahlberg reported that spring registration is 
off to good start.  The College Career fair loop is completed.  There will be a Career Fair 
on November 17th.  Her office is working on responding to many requests for information 
from the system office. 

 
7. Dean/Director/Assoc. VP Reports 



A Go/No Go form for the Operation Bravo, Veteran Internship program was sent out via 
email on October 23, 2016 and President’s Council approved to proceed with the grant 
submission. 
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